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Minutes of Sabden Parish Council Meeting held Tuesday 28th May 2024 at 7.15 pm at the Pendle Room, 

St Nicholas Church, Wesley Street. 

Present:  

 Councillor K Buckley Chairman 

Councillor C Clapham 

Councillor S. Clarke 

Councillor M Dawson 

Councillor C Eaves 

Councillor K Fielding 

Councillor K Galea 

            Also 2 Members of the Public 

1. Apologies for absence:   
Councillor I Jackson, Borough Councillor R Newmark 

 
2. Declaration of Members Interests – none 
 
3.    Minutes of meeting held 2nd May 2024.-  
Resolved -Minutes approved  
 
4. Public Participation-  Request for signs warning of Deer on Pendle and Whalley Road 

Painting of White Lines at various locations still not undertaken and overgrowth around priority 
signage restricting view. 
Quantity of Traffic using the village 
 

5. Finance and Accounts- 
a)  Monthly Accounts for payment – None as meeting prior to month end 

 
6. Planning Applications –  
        Application No: 3/2024/0329- Proposed demolition of existing garage and rear conservatory and 
        construction of two storey extension to side and single-storey garden room to rear at 15 Sabden    
        Brook Court 
RESOLVED No Objections 
 

7. The Holme Play Area 
Councillors met the representative from sovereign Play and finalised details of equipment and 
location. Preferable for installation to take place before the schools break up for summer. 
Goal Posts are up and awaiting nets to be fixed. 
Zip wire repairs in progress 
 

8. Update on installation of CCTV cameras 
Funding has been received. Locations to be finalized ready for installation within the next few 
weeks. 

 
9. Review of Effectiveness of Internal Audit 

Approved and aware of possible Internal Audit Issues 
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10. Review of Risk Assessment Policy 
Reviewed and Approved 
 

11. Developments and parking on Pendle Hill 
Discussions took place on possible impact of the numbers of vehicles using and parking on Pendle 
Hill.  AONB will be contacted for help and advice 
 

12. For Information Only 
Playground report –  No Change 
Best Kept Village - Clr S Clarke  reported the Spring Clean was well supported and judging 

commences on 3rd June. Maybe early July a mini Spring Clean 

Borough Councillor R Newmark – sent a message advising of Jubilee fund Grants available at 

Ribble Valley. Suggestions for consideration. Heritage signpost replacement, Fencing around play 

area.  
Parish Lengthsman Update -Clr M Dawson reported all going well with the Lengthsmen getting on with the 

work 

Councillors Items 

Clr K Galea expressed concerns about speed and quantity of traffic 

Clr M Dawson reported overhanging branches from Trees on Chestnut Green – David Hewitt RVBC 

will be contacted 

 

13. Date & Time of next meeting 
Thursday 4th July 2024 at 7.15pm at the Pendle Room, St. Nicholas. 

 
 
 
 

 

 


